Council Meeting Notes

- **6:35 PM**: Meeting called to order by President Pamela Adams.
- -Prayer was led by visiting Revered Ward.
- **6:36 PM:** Officer Gibson (District 3)
- -Provided a synopsis of the detailed crime report packet. Per usual the crime rate is low with a couple of exceptions.
- -2 burglaries and 4 thefts have occurred within the past month.
- -There are resources available to those looking to get rid of drugs. You can drop off drugs October 28, 2018 between 10AM and 2PM at District 3, District 4 or 4777 Kenard Avenue. All details are located in the crime stats packet.
- -Mr. Dennis is concerned about the dumping that takes place at 1735 Pulte, the offender has been arrested.
- -The Police Captain praised the low crime rate in the neighborhood.
- -Two buildings on Denham will be knocked down.
- **6:51 PM:** Motion on floor by Ms. Jacqueline to move nomination committee presentation after Jim Boyle's report. Motion did not pass, outvoted.
- **6:53 PM:** Jim Boyle of CRC gave report of the center, opening hours and resources available to kids and adults.
- -Pastor Ward with KUMA is having a coat drive for those in need October 13, 2018 from 2:30 PM to 4:30 PM.
- **7:00 PM:** Cheryl Horne with the Public Defender's office gave presentation on the changing regulations to get your record expunged.
- -Those who are eligible can have up to 5 felonies and unlimited misdemeanors.
- Beginning October 29, 2018 expungements begin, you can come down to the public defender's office every 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month.
- -Beginning November 2, 2018 there will be a 6 month amnesty for reinstatement fees for drivers with suspended licenses.
- -Residents of Kentucky typically have higher fees to pay when trying to file for expungement.
- **7:13 PM:** The Talbert house introduced a new member that will be attending meetings.
- 7:15 PM: The nomination committee read off the names of people eligible to run for a board position:
- -Pamela Adams (President), Lawrence Jones (Vice President), Samone Brown (Secretary), Shelley Berman (Secretary), Midge Jackson (Treasurer), Chip Davis, Kenneth Terrell, Reverend Greenlea.
- all members running for a position will present their bio and what they can bring to North Fairmount.
- -A motion was passed to have the meeting on October 24, 2018 at 6:30 PM at the food pantry (update: meeting will now be held at St. Leo Church).
- 7:40 PM: CBR update, we discussed the needs of the community, raises streets for slower speeds, crosswalks, adding lighting, requests for additional trash cans, park equipment, a resource center for the community to share and conduct business, etc.

- 7:50 PM: Ms. Jackson gave the treasury report.
- -regular checking account: \$3,365 + \$55 from dues as of September 5, 2018.
- -\$120 for website was spent.
- -\$602.92 was spent by the President and Vice President on computer and electronic equipment for the community. All purchases were made at Best buy. This money was taken from NSP funds.
- -Deducting the AIG money of \$782 we have a balance of \$1915.21.
- 8:00 PM: Mr. Kenneth gave an update on the WIN meeting for the Beekman Corridor.
- -5 local neighborhoods (North/South Fairmount, English Woods, Millvale and South Cumminsville) are coming together as one to try and get our communities developed. The next meeting will be held December 6, 2018, this information will be available on the community website (thenfcc.com). On October 20 2018 people will go door to door to inform people of the upcoming meeting and the organization. The meeting will be at St. Leo pantry from 11 AM to 1 PM.